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Note on racial nomenclature and languages

The history of racial classification in South Africa makes it necessary to use
terms referring to different racial groups; this is done without any implication
that these categorisations have a scientific basis. The terms ‘black’ and ‘African’
are used to refer to the indigenous Bantu language speakers and their descen-
dants, ‘white’ to European immigrants and their descendants, and ‘coloured’
(without capitalisation or quotation marks) to what the apartheid legislators
called ‘Coloured’ or ‘mixed-race’ peoples. The largest group of Asian South
Africans identify themselves as Indian.

In opposition to the official vocabulary of apartheid, ‘“coloured”’ in quo-
tation marks and ‘so-called coloured’ were widely used, but the term can
now be employed without any stigma. During the ascendancy of the Black
Consciousness movement, ‘black’ or ‘Black’ was often used collectively with
reference to African, coloured and Indian peoples, but that is less frequently
the case today.

The earliest inhabitants of the country, when encountered by European
settlers, were called ‘Hottentots’ (a pastoral people of the western and north-
ern Cape) and ‘Bushmen’ (hunter-gatherers widespread through the country).
The former are referred to as the ‘Khoikhoi’, the latter as the ‘San’ or ‘Bush-
men’ (see Chapter 1, note 2, on these terms). The two groups are closely
related and are known collectively as the ‘Khoi-San’ or ‘Khoisan’ peoples.
Only small populations survive in South Africa today.

Numerous languages are spoken in South Africa, eleven of which have
been declared ‘official languages’ (see Introduction, p. 2, and note 2). The
names of the indigenous languages are formed with prefixes: thus the Zulu
people speak isiZulu. Similarly, Xhosa: isiXhosa; Ndebele: isiNdebele; Swazi:
Siswati; Tswana: Setswana; Tsonga: Xitsonga; Venda: Tshivenda. The Sotho
language, Sesotho, is distinguished from Northern Sotho (Sesotho sa Leboa),
which is also referred to as Sepedi.
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